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Two nights to remember!


Last week, our Year 6 children delighted parents with two fabulous performances of ‘Jill 
and Fred’s most Hysterical Historical Adventure!’ The singing and acting were superb, 
even in the hot temperatures! A huge thanks to the Year 6 staff, Mrs Dempsey, Miss 
Corbett. Miss Chick and Miss Hutchings, for the work involved in putting this together. 
The Year 6 children also led the Leavers’ Service at the Church this week; they spoke 
about their memories of school and what they are looking forward to next year. We 
have had some fantastic memories of this year group over the seven years and on 
behalf of all the staff, wish each and every one of them happiness and success in the 
future.


Jubilee Week

Last week, the whole school took part in celebrating the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. 
Each year group listened to songs from all 7 decades, as well as researched the 
Queen’s family tree, found out about Commonwealth Countries and produced art work 
in the style of artists from all the decades. There were Queen’s biscuits and jam 

sandwiches made, too. The week ended with two wonderful Jubilee Community 
picnics; one in the Nursery garden and one on the field. The Nursery children danced 
with their Year 3 buddies and enjoyed ice pops in the sun. For the rest of the school, 
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Happy Holidays! 

School returns on 


Monday 5th September.
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parents and friends gathered to watch the country dancing and whole school singing. A 
big thank you to our staff and also to parents, for such positive comments and emails. 


What else has been happening?




Our Year 5 ch i ld ren were 
extremely busy, taking part in 
STEM (Science, Technology, 
E n g i n e e r i n g a n d M a t h s ) 
workshops, hosted by Chace 
Community School, as well as a 
g roup a t tend ing a F rench 
Breakfast at Enfield Grammar 
School for Bastille Day.  


Meanwhi le, in Year 1, the 
children were busy baking and 
decorating Queen’s hat biscuits.


Congratulations to Max in Year 5, who won the Enfield Piano Competition last week, 
for entrants at Grade 2 or 3. He performed beautifully in very hot surroundings and also 
won £100 for the school. Well done, Max! 


The PTA needs you! 


Following on from a very successful few years, several of 
our PTA members will be stepping down. These mums and 
dads, who have children in Years 5 and 6, have worked 
tirelessly before and after lockdown, to raise much-needed 
funds for the school. They have rallied round to sell ice 
pops every Friday, organised discos, Father’s and 
Mother’s Day gifts, as well as promoting easyfundraising 
on their facebook page. 

They now need some new recruits from lower down in the 
school, to continue with the great work. Without parents 
coming through, our PTA will not exist. If you would like to be part of this wonderful 
group and help your chi ld, too, p lease contact Emma or Suzy on 
pta@standrewspta.co.uk Thank you. 
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